
ISLAMIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NOTICE 

2025 Primary 3 Territory System Assessment (TSA) 

E/IC/SC/24/65 

8th October 2024 

Dear Parents, 

 

    Regarding the arrangements for the Territory-wide System Assessment (TSA) for Primary 3 

announced by the Education Bureau in 2025, schools will choose the method of "participation of all 

Primary 3 students" for implementation. Our school has always adhered to the concept of "assessment to 

promote learning and feedback on learning and teaching". We hope to use the territory-wide systematic 

assessment to understand the learning status of P.3 students in Chinese, English and Mathematics to 

improve learning and teaching. The reason for having the "Participation of all Primary 3 students" is for 

the school to obtain an independent school report that enables us to understand the basic abilities of all P.3 

students as well as provide timely follow-up and support so that students can learn more effectively. 

    The scope of the system assessment is within the scope of the curriculum and has been included in 

daily teaching. The school will not provide additional training to students. We ask for your understanding 

and support for the TSA. The TSA dates for P.3 in 2025 are as follows: 

    The oral assessment of the Chinese/English subjects and the audio-visual information assessment of 

the Chinese Language subject will be conducted on May 8, 2025 (Thursday) or May 9, 2025 (Friday). 

    Written assessments for Chinese, English and Mathematics will be conducted on June 16,2025 

(Monday) and June 17, 2025 (Tuesday). 

    If parents have any questions about the above arrangements, please contact Ms Ng Kwok Chu at the 

2450 2270. 

        Yours sincerely, 

        
         Ko Tak Yin 

        Headmistress 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

       Reply Slip                          E/IC/SC/24/65 
2025 Primary Three Territory System Assessment (TSA) 

 

Dear Headmistress, 

     I have been informed of the arrangements for the TSA for P.3 in 2025 and will urge my 

children be in school on time to participate. 

                  Student’s Name : __________________________ 

                  Class          : _________________________ 

                  Parent’s Name   : _________________________                        

                  Parent’s Signature : _________________________                             

                  Date    : _________________________                             


